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MEMO 

 

 

DATE: June 16, 2016 

 

TO:  City of West Hollywood 

 

FROM: Frank LaRocca, PE 

 

RE:  8920 Sunset – Water Infrastructure 

   

 

This memo describes the results of the existing and proposed water infrastructure analysis and 

identifies and identifies and existing and future constraints with the existing water infrastructure 

for the Arts Club project at 8920 Sunset Boulevard in West Hollywood, CA. 

 

Existing Water Infrastructure – Domestic and Fire Water for this site is served by the Beverly Hills 

Water Department (BHWD) through an existing 6” water line in Hilldale Avenue and an existing 8” 

water line in Sunset Boulevard.  See Appendix A for the existing water infrastructure.   

 

Flow testing was performed by BHWD on fire hydrants nearby the project site to determine the 

available water flow in their water system adjacent to the site.  Fire Hydrant No. 9002, located at 

the corner of Sunset Boulevard and Hilldale Avenue and Fire Hydrant No. 5039 located on Hilldale 

Avenue just south of the project site were two of the hydrants chosen.  The results of the test 

show that the available water flow from FH# 9002 and FH# 5039 are 4,638 GPM and 5,733 GPM 

respectively at 20 PSI.  See Appendix B for the BHWD Flow Test. 

 

Proposed Water Infrastructure – Proposed water infrastructure will include new water meters and 

lateral connections to the existing water system in Hilldale Avenue and/or Sunset Boulevard to 

provide domestic water, fire water and irrigation water to the proposed project.   

 

Existing/Future Water Infrastructure Constraints - To determine the constraints on the existing 

water infrastructure as a result of the proposed project, water flow requirements for the proposed 

project were measured against the available water flow from the existing infrastructure.  If the 

existing infrastructure is sufficient to serve the future demand, then there should be no constraints 

or significant impacts to the existing or future water infrastructure.  

 

The water flow requirement for the proposed project is equal to the fire water demand, as this is 

much larger than the domestic water an irrigation water demand.  Fire flow requirements for the 

project are set by the Los Angeles County Fire Department (LACFD) and are described in The Los 

Angeles County Fire Code, Appendix B (LAFC).  The proposed project includes approximately 

130,000-sf of fully-sprinklered Type 1 construction.  Per Table B105.1 of the LAFC with the 
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allowable 50% reduction for fully-sprinklered buildings, the fire flow requirement for the proposed 

project will be 2,000 GPM. 

 

Since the flow test performed on hydrants on both Hilldale Avenue and Sunset Boulevard are 

greater that the anticipated fire flow requirement for the building, there should be no constraints 

on the existing water infrastructure and, therefore, no constraints or significant impact.  

 

 

 

Attachments: 

Appendix A – Existing Water Infrastructure 

Appendix B – Beverly Hills Water Department (BHWD) Flow Test 
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